Dignity in Care, Trafford

Young at Heart Week

The widespread emphasis on the importance of younger people in our society can leave older people portrayed as surplus to requirements except as recipients of care. Skills, experience and knowledge that older people have to offer are easily undervalued in an environment of age discrimination. A church in Hale, Cheshire, decided to make its contribution to tackling age discrimination with its Young at Heart project. 
The Young at Heart Holiday Club was a week of events designed to be particularly attractive to older people.  Invitations went to older people who attend 2 local churches and the word was spread in sheltered housing and by groups who are in contact with older people. People who are reluctant to go to events aimed at older people were generally willing to assist at the events. Retired people gave presentations on cookery, calligraphy, embroidery, quilting and gardening. There were reminiscence sessions with artefact boxes about World War 2 and the Home Front. Teenagers came and learned about social history, interviewing people about their recollections of childhood and the changes they’ve seen. There were quizzes and indoor games, reflection and spirituality based sessions, poetry and prose writing groups, information stands - and giant Draughts and Dominoes in the gardens. Everyone agreed it was a lot of fun, good networking, confidence-building and a great learning opportunity.

Rev Libby Lane is happy to share what they have learned with other organisations and groups interested in arranging similar events.

Revd Libby Lane said: “We were sending out a challenge to wider society by showing that older people have a place and a role. Maybe this could be a model for the broader community. Young at Heart Week was a great success because of older people.”

Future plans include building on their good practice with a series of one day or weekend events throughout the year instead of just one week and broadening out into work with other churches. 

